Oak Creek Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

February 10, 2015, after 6:00 p.m. Annual Meeting adjourned (Clubhouse)
Executive Session  
Meeting called to order at 6:40 p.m. HOA Board members present: Kennon Armstrong, Tony Alagenchev, Gary Foster and Bao Tran. Lois Burgess was not present.  From Veracity, Vic Bosnich and Lori Welsh were present.  The Board meeting took place after the annual meeting adjourned with no quorum. No owners were present during Board meeting. 
Previous Minutes were approved and signed. 
1. There was no quorum at the Annual Meeting, therefore the two members up for election, Lois Burgess and Tony Alagenchev will remain on the Board for a term of 3 years. 

2. Board approved removing more globe lights and adding tree lights to these areas.  Tony will walk the property at night to see if any additional lighting is needed. 
3. Veracity agreed to check with the electrician on the status of the work order to replace the breaker for the HVAC system in the clubhouse. 
4. Tony mentioned the gym hot water heater is broken.  Board decided to install a tankless heater. Bao will check with his plumber for a price.
5. Tony spoke with the irrigator when he was there repairing a leak and they discussed a possible bid for French drains at certain areas, and a price to clean out any clogged existing French drains. Veracity wasn’t aware they were awaiting a bid, but agreed to contact the irrigator to check the status of it. 
6. Bao agreed to ask his handyman to change the lock on the basketball area door, and have it keyed the same as the existing key.
7. Board approved Chihuas bids for the make ready of two Association owned units 1109 and 2203 using vinyl (rather than tile) and the Association will then attempt to place a tenant in each unit. Bao will let them know the bids are approved, and also ask them to adjust the main restroom hall door which isn’t closing properly.
8. Board previously approved Tony Alagenchev’s bid via email to replace the gym hallway flooring with tile. Tony abstained from the vote.
9. The Board reviewed concrete bids for the sidewalk and mail area.  Board requested for more specific information from Concrete Cosmetics and made their selection for the appearance of the resurface material. Veracity agreed to contact the vendor and get more detailed information about the bid, and also convey the Board’s selection from their website (www.concretecosmetics.com) which was viewed during the meeting. 
10. Veracity agreed to order more gate remote controls.
11. Veracity agreed to re-forward email from Tom Sullivan regarding specifications to be considered when doing concrete work at mail area. 
12. Board will review FBM proposal for pool equipment enclosure replacement once received. 

13. An organizational meeting took place via email on February 11, 2015 and each Board member will remain in their current positions. 

There being no additional business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
_____________________________ 

Kennon Armstrong, President
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